
Who Should Avoid Permanent Makeup 
Permanent makeup is not recommended for clients who:


• Are pregnant or nursing.

• Have diabetes.

• Are undergoing chemotherapy: Clients must wait at least 6 months post-chemotherapy and 

should consult with their doctor before proceeding.

• Have viral infections or diseases.

• Have epilepsy.

• Have a pacemaker or major heart problems.

• Have had an organ transplant.

• Have skin irritations or psoriasis near the treatment area: Includes rashes, sunburn, acne, or 

similar conditions.

• Are sick: For example, experiencing a cold or flu.

• Have received Botox less than a month ago.

• Have used Accutane within the past year.

• Are prone to keloid scarring.
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